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Dear Rabyah 
 
 
Freedom of Information Act Request: Ref FOI 214-21/22: Response 
 
I am writing further to your request made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 received on 7 
March 2022.  NHS Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group’s response is set 
out below: 
 

1. How many British Muslim employees have you recruited? Please provide figures for 
every year since 2010. 
 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough CCG was established on 1 April 2013 and can therefore 
only provide a response from that date. 
 
From the data that the CCG holds two staff have reported their nationality and religious belief 
to be British Muslim (British nationality, religious belief Islam). 
 
The first in in 2020 and the second in 2021. 

 
2. What is the average length of service? 

 
1 year 37 days (both still in post) 

 
3. How many British Muslims have you employed in communications/media roles since 

2010? 
 
Nil 

 
If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled or would like to formally appeal against 
our response please address your concerns, in writing, to the Freedom of Information Team at NHS 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group at Gemini House, Bartholomew’s 
Walk, Cambridgeshire Business Park, Angel Drove, Ely CB7 4EA:  Telephone: Telephone: 03300 
571030 email: CAPCCG.freedomofinformation1@nhs.net 
 
If, after we have addressed your concerns, you remain dissatisfied with how the CCG has responded, 
you are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner’s Office at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire   SK9 5AF.  Further details can be found at https://ico.org.uk/. 
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any further assistance. 
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https://capccg-my.sharepoint.com/personal/simon_barlow_cpccg_nhs_uk/Documents/Desktop/FOI 214 Response  - Khan.docx 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Kit Connick 

Director of Strategy & Planning 
 


